
KETTERING BOROUGH TENANTS FORUM

Meeting held – 11th September 2008

Present:
Councillors Derbyshire and Tebbutt
Tenant Representatives

Brian Kimpton - Counties T & R (Chair)

Vi Dillon - Windsor Gardens

Yvonne Macdonald - Windsor Gardens
Stephen Marr – Bayes Street
Josephine Copson - Alfred Street



Colin Medlycott - Ivy Road

Pat Deal - Yeoman’s Court

Ron Randall - Yeoman’s Court

Ron Ainsworth - Desborough

Douglas Walker - Desborough

Stephen Panther - Sackville Street

Susan Milne - Naseby Road

Also Present:
John Conway (Head of Housing)

Doug Wilkinson (Head of Environmental Care)
Linda Nash (Housing)

Nigel Richards (Housing)
Sara Snelling (Housing)

Susan MacPhee (Housing)

Neal Gibson (Housing)
Carly Hangar (Housing)

Charlotte Smith (Housing)

Sarah Frankham (Committee Administrator)

08.TF.17
APOLOGIES


Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Smith-Haynes and Adams, Brian Eldridge, Barry Woodcock, Moira Brown and Mark Gudyer.
08.TF.18
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


None

08.TF.19
ELIGIBLE VOTERS


Tenants’ Representatives eligible to vote were identified as Josephine Copson, Ron Ainsworth, Colin Medlycott, Susan Milne, Stephen Panther, Vi Dillon and Ron Randall.

08.TF.20
MINUTES
AGREED
that, subject to the amendment on page 2, item 08.TF.07 - “Sussex Road” replaced with “Essex Place”, the minutes of the Forum held on 12th June 2008 be approved and signed as a correct record by the Chair.

08.TF.21
MATTERS ARISING

Haseland House Community Rooms 

It was reported that the lighting still had not been repaired.  To be investigated and reported on at the next meeting.
Rent Subsidy Overview
It was noted that Philip Hollobone MP had received a letter from Iain Wright MP, Under Secretary of State at the Department for Communities and Local Government regarding the Rent Subsidy Overview, and copies were distributed.

A summary of the situation regarding the system of funding for council housing and how much KBC has to pay the Government, “A Tax on Tenants”, was also distributed and this was discussed.

The Forum was informed that a workshop would be held later in the year to help formulate the Council’s response and more details would be announced in due course.

Housing Tour, 10th July 2008
It was noted that the tour had been very successful. 
08.TF.22
VISITORS RIGHT TO SPEAK


Joanne Perry, an Executive Liaison Officer with Kettering Borough Council attended the meeting.  She informed members about an Open Evening on 6th November, handed round leaflets and invited all to attend.  Joanne was thanked for her report and she left the meeting.
08.TF.23
MATTERS RAISED BY TENANTS’ REPRESENTATIVES

An update on progress in dealing with items that had been raised by representatives was circulated at the meeting.

The tenants requested that the following item be added to the list: -
· 
· Graffiti removal – corner of Dunkirk Avenue, Desborough.
08.TF.24
TRAILBLAZER PROJECT
Charlotte Smith and Carly Hangar gave a presentation about the successful Trailblazer project which had resulted in Kettering Borough Council getting a grant from the Government of £320,000 over the next three years.
They reported that, amongst other things, under-occupancy in council housing stock will be addressed with the introduction of a “Home-Mover” scheme; a more effective housing service for vulnerable people will be offered, which will include partnership working with outside agencies, and the “Move On, Move In” scheme will be expanded.
Charlotte and Carly were thanked for their input, and it was noted that an update would be brought to the Forum in February.




08.TF.25
TENANT PROFILE SURVEY
Charlotte Smith reported that the Council is looking to update information it has about tenants in order to improve services offered to those tenants.
It was noted that a postal survey would be carried out and all completed answers would be entered into a prize draw.  It was also noted that Data Protection laws would be carefully adhered to.

The Officers asked the Forum’s views regarding the inclusion of questions on tenants’ ethnicity, sexual orientation and religion, and this was discussed.  It was 

AGREED
that, whilst questions on ethnicity and religion could provide useful information and should remain, the question regarding sexual orientation was not relevant and should be removed from the survey.



The Officers thanked the members of the Forum for their participation.
08.TF.26
SILVER SERVICE LAUNCH
Susan MacPhee attended the meeting and gave a report on the recent launch of Silver Service.  This provided each resident of the Council’s sheltered housing schemes with individual support packages of care to enable them to stay in their own homes for longer.
The scope of the wardens’ roles was discussed, and changes in services provided now that the roles were more formalised.

It was noted that the project had received good feedback, although it had only recently been launched, and that this feedback would be monitored regularly.

08.TF.27
CAPITAL PROGRAMME 2008

Neal Gibson distributed a report on the Capital Programme and reported that good progress had been made this year.   
Each of the projects was discussed, and a further update would be given at the October Forum.
08.TF.28
REPAIRS SATISFACTION SURVEY

Linda Nash reported that the Survey had been reintroduced and copies of the Tenant Repair Receipt form, which had a questionnaire attached to it, were distributed.  

A summary report was also distributed and it was noted that generally tenants are happy with the repair services they receive.  It was also noted that improvements to IT systems used would be investigated.
08.TF.29
UPDATES

Housing Options Trail Blazer  
See item 08.TF.24 above.
Communications Strategy

It was reported that a presentation would be brought to a future Forum.

Estate Services Review
It was noted that an Estate Services policy is being written and 
is being consulted on, and that it was planned to discuss further at the next meeting.  

Consultation regarding cleaning of communal areas in flats had taken place and had been very successful, and a pilot scheme was planned for October 
08.TF.30
CONNECT

It was noted that the next edition of Connect was currently at the printers and would be delivered shortly.   The following issue was due in December and was planned to be delivered quite early.  

08.TF.31
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS
· Choice Based Lettings
· Estate Services Review

· Communications Strategy

· Capital Programme update

· Blocked road drains – it was noted that as this was a County responsibility, the County Council would be invited to attend a future meeting.
08.TF.32
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Town Centre Shop
It was reported that the Council were displaying plans for the town’s regeneration in a town centre shop, and members of the Forum were encouraged to attend and make comments.
Small Works 

It was noted that a tree in Alfred Street needed trimming, and that a door in Dorothy Road needed repairing.

Yeoman’s Court
Re-surfacing of the pathway was discussed, and this would be looked into.

08.TF.33
PRIZE DRAW FOR TENANTS REPRESENTATIVES
It was noted that Pat Deal won the tenants’ prize draw.

08.TF.33
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

It was noted that the next meeting of the Forum would take place on Thursday 9th October 2008.
(The meeting Started at 7.00pm and ended at 8.55pm)

Signed_______________________________

Chair


Tenants Forum No.


11.09.08


